

# Weekly Newsletter

9th December 2022

# MESSAGE FROM MISS SAWYER

What a fantastic and extremely Christmassy week it has been at Park Grove! The Key Stage One children have performed their nativity 'Born in a Barn' with great enthusiasm. There are definitely a few children who we have identified as potentials for taking the stage in later life! Thank you so much to the staff for organising yet another great performance.

Our trips to the Theatre Royal began today and we know the children were very excited to have a morning out of school doing something fun. Thank you to all the parents who have offered to help us walk there and back. I can't wait for my turn to go with KS1/EYFS on Tuesday because it's so lovely to see the children's faces when they are truly engaged. If you have not yet made a contribution towards the trip, it would be highly appreciated if you could.

Don't forget, our school fair is on Tuesday and we are still hoping for more volunteers to make sure it goes as smoothly as possible to ensure that our families can have a great time together.



# CLASS ATTENDANCE 89% Orange unit 88% Maroon class 92% Blue class 95% Indigo class 97% Green class 93% Turquoise class 97% Lime class 98% Magenta class



# **School Council**

At Park Grove we have an elected school council. We feel it is important for the children to have a voice. It also teaches them about the election process as candidates have to do a presentation to their class and then a vote takes place. We then hold regular meetings where the councillors bring ideas from their classmates to be discussed and quite often this leads to changes in school.

This week they have been busy preparing for the Christmas Fair and are in charge of the Tuck Shop. They have chosen the items, made signs and will be selling on the night followed by counting up. We have some keen mathematicians who will be looking at profit margins!

# DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Tuesday 13th December – EYFS/KS1 Pantomime trip (10:30am) KS2 Party (pm) & PTA Christmas fair (5:30pm-7:30pm)

Wednesday 14th December - Christmas lunch

Thursday 15th December - Reception Christmas concert (9:15am) and KS1/EYFS Party (pm)

Friday 16th December - School finishes for Christmas (12pm finish)

Tuesday 3rd January - School opens for spring term

# TWEET OF THE WEEK

